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Meridian Service Metro District

Recreation Center Mission:

 

To offer a healthy lifestyle for the

residents of Meridian Ranch through

facilities and programs for personal

fitness, group exercise, organized sports,

aquatics, and special community events.



Please Welcome Jim Nikkel, the new General Manager of Meridian Service
Metropolitan District.

With the retirement of David Pelser, the District has hired Jim Nikkel to be its new
 General Manager.

Mr. Nikkel has over 35 years of experience with Special Districts including time spent in the
private sector consulting to Special District’s as well as working directly for Special Districts.

During his career with Special Districts, Jim’s responsibilities have included managing staffs
with as many as 65 employees, developing and overseeing teams of subject matter experts
for the design, federal permitting, and construction of Rueter-Hess Reservoir, a 75,000 ac.-

ft. surface water storage project located southwest of Parker, Colorado. Additionally, Jim
has managed the design and construction of a 2 million gallon per day (MGD) water

reclamation plant, a 5 MGD water treatment plant, the drilling and equipping of 13 Denver
Basin ground water wells and well houses as well as many miles of pipelines.

Jim also brings with him experience in managing open spaces, parks, and recreational
facilities including experience in water conservation programs for both residents as well as

District facilities.

Welcome! Welcome! Welcome! Welcome! Welcome! Welcome!



For more information, visit
www.reallygreatsite.com.



Coming Soon!

Youth Sports:
SOCCER



Falcon Regional Park – Phase
2 Expansion

Work is in full swing out at Falcon
Regional Park. The goal of the project is
to increase organized sports
opportunities and build off-of the initial
improvements constructed in Phase I
completed in 2015. The project includes
the construction of an additional
baseball field, construction of a multi-
use field, asphalt paving of the existing
parking lot, construction of an overflow
gravel parking lot, and various site
grading and flatwork. The overall project
budget is $955,000 and includes
funding from a Great Outdoors
Colorado grant, El Paso County regional
park fees, and third-party fundraising.
Construction is scheduled to be
completed by end of May 2021.
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Manager's Message ◊ April 2021

 
Don’t Turn Those Sprinklers on yet!

More than half the water used between May and October is for landscape irrigation.
Based on community water-use figure, 40% to 50% of landscape irrigation water is

wasted! This is often due to poor irrigation system design, maintenance, and
management – and the fact that past irrigation system design seldom focused on water

conservation.
 

With irrigation season rapidly approaching, we respectfully ask for your help conserving
water resources. Please wait to activate your sprinkler system until as late into the

season as possible depending on the weather.
 

April is the perfect time to turn on your automatic sprinkler system and run each zone
through a test cycle. Check for leaks or damaged and misaligned sprinkler heads. If you
see runoff, reposition, or replace the sprinkler heads to water only the grass. But please

do not set your system to cycle automatically until at least mid-May.
 

Research shows that postponing irrigation systems start up encourages grass roots to
seek water and grow deeper. When hot, dry summer days arrive, a deeper root system
means the grass can go longer between watering’s. Regular irrigation that begins too

early in the season can result in the death of deep roots, making lawns less drought and
wear tolerant.

 

For deep roots like this,
post-pone irrigation until

mid-May!





April
Book of

the
month:



MSMD Board of Directors:
President:
Butch Gabrielski

Secretary/Treasurer:
Wayne Reorda

Assistant Secretary/Treasurer
Bill Gessner
Mike Fenton
Tom Sauer

Meridian Ranch Recreation Center
Phone: 719-495-7119

mrrc@meridianservice.org
MSMD Office:

Phone 719-495-6567
 

www.meridianranchmetro.org
www.meridianranch.com

www.stonebridgecoloradosprings.com

Meridian Ranch Community Directory

Stop by the front desk of Meridian Ranch Recreation Center to make sure your
current account is up to date and there is an email on file.
THEN, go to meridianranch.clubautomation.com
Scroll down to the section labeled "First time here?"  and click on the "Access My
Account" icon. 
This will then prompt you to fill out your first name, last name, and email. Once this
is done and Club Automation was able to locate you in the system, an email will be
sent to you to prompt you to complete your online portal set up.

Questions or issues? call 719-495-7119 or stop by MRRC front desk.
. 

Still need to set up your Meridian Ranch
Recreation Center online portal?

Meridian Ranch Recreation Center
M-F 5:30 AM-8:30 PM
Saturday: 8 AM - 6 Pm
Sunday: 9 AM - 5 Pm

MSMD Office
Closed to the public due to

Covid-19

Follow us on
Hours of Operation


